
 1 

NEXT WDA CLUB MEETING TO BE HELD 
at the Woodland Library, Leake Room, 

Monday  
February 12th @ 7pm 
Board meeting 

@ 6pm 

¶ Prez Sez            Forrest Barton 

¶ Meetings Minutes                  Mike Frint 

¶ Club Auction Plane 

¶ Castle 2018 Giant Fly In 

¶ Board Minutes, AMA Expo 

¶ Modelerôs Corner              R. Geertson 

 
Well another month has gone 

by.  I sit here taking a break from cleaning up the shop 

after working hard all month.  Not on an airplane mind 

you no rather a "Pinewood Derby" car.  I have not been 

able to really engage Daniel my son in working in the 

shop on planes with me.  Then if we go out flying he will 

fly a bit and then grow tired of that and be ready to go 

home.  However he is in the cub scouts this year and 

was very excited to build his race car.  Great anything to 

get him away from all the tech stimulation he gets.  For 

those of you not aware a pinewood derby car starts life 

as a block of pine 7" long by about 2 1/2" wide with 2 

slots pre-cut for axles.  The only other thing you get is 4 

wheels and 4 brads that act as the axles.  So we did a 

little research on some tips to building and tuning a car 

and got starter before Christmas.  Daniel drew a concept 

for what he wanted and then made a set of templates for 

cutting the profile.  Then he decided he wanted fenders 

so we added balsa blocks and started shaping filling and 

sanding...lots of filling and sanding.  We would try and 

do a little each day to no burn him out and keep things 

moving. After the car was all shaped then we started 

sealing the wood with a couple coats of dope..then more 

sanding.  After that came primer...and you guessed it 

more sanding.  We headed down to the local Osh and I 

let him pick out the color of spray paint and he chose 

Lagoon for his color.  So that afternoon a couple coats of 

color when on.  Then some more color sanding and a 

final coat a couple days later.  Then came the decorating 

he wanted some windows, racing stripes and a number. 

He wanted to be number 8.  When I asked ñwhy 8?ò he 

gave me a blank look of disbelief that I would ask that 

and said so matter of factually "because it's my age 

dad".  So we used some monocoat trim sheet and got 

everything on but the number.  As a treat I took him 

down to the local board shop here in Woodland, 

Sord.  They have a full graphic design department, in-

cluding a vinyl cutter.  We told the designer we needed 

an 8 for his car.  And before we knew it there is was on 

the screen and a couple minutes later we had two num-

ber 8's ready to take home.  Once the vinyls were trans-

ferred on it was time to weight the car.  The car can't be 

over 5oz in weight ready to race.  It is also preferred to 

get as much weight as you can aft and have the car bal-

ance about 1"-2" in front of the rear axle.  So out came 

the Forstner bits to drill out the bottom.  To both lighten 

up the front and make pockets in the back for lead.  We 

got the car up to weight and it CG'ed right at about 1.5" 

so we were looking good.  His race was the last week-

end in January and Daniel did well all the time he spent 

sanding paid off that he won best looking car in his divi-

sion and the time prepping and tuning the car paid off 
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Larry Hein's Chinook Ultra-light model 
which Ed Morgan won in the  2011 Christ-
mas raffle. Ed repaired the plane and updat-
ed most of the radio system components. 
Heôs flown it a couple of dozen times since 
then. It flies very well and handles like a 
trainer plane -- though itôs not recommend 
for a beginner. It is not a trainer model. It 
has a 78" wingspan; 4-channel operation; 
powered by a Saito .50 Golden Knight 4-
stroke glow-engine in excellent condition. 
This model comes ready to fly, except for 

transmitter and receiver.  

with him winning the derby winning all 

his heats and the final as well.  It just 

shows that the skills we learn as hobby-

ist transcend to other things as well 

whether that be working around the 

house or building tinny race cars.  I will 

try to bring the car and maybe Daniel to 

the meeting for show and tell.  For 

something so simple there is quite a bit 

of thought and tech that goes into mak-

ing a fast car.  In conclusion if anyone in 

the area is looking for vinyl work for 

your model I suggest Sord they were 

more than happy to help us out.  I 

thought something this small and mun-

dane they might blow us off.  But they 

were happy to help and even wish Dan-

iel good luck as we headed out the 

door. 

 

A reminder to everyone that you need 

to have your dues paid up by the next meeting with the club and AMA to continue to use the field.  The combination 

on the gate will be changing this month.  If you have already signed back up the new 2018 combination is on the 

back of your card.  Please do not share it with others.  Those that need to have it will also have it on the back of their 

2018 cards.  After this meeting you need to be a 2018 member to use the field. 


